Supplement to Annual
Registration Renewal Fee
To Attorney General of California

5 of the former directors withheld organization assets after being
terminated for misleading the founder with respect to their intent to
register the organization with the Registry of Charitable Trust. The
former directors intent to violate the law and falsify documents was
discovered between Feb-March 2016. As a result of their actions,
all 5 former directors were terminated in March 2016.

Assets under the control of the former directors were held by Coast
Central Credit Union in Crescent City, CA who was given proper
legal notice by Randal South, advising that the assets belonged to
Del Norte General Relief (dba DNGR), and the assets were to be
returned immediately. The customer service manager for Coast
Central Credit Union refused to return the assets, and advised she
would have to get an opinion from the former directors about this.

No further response was forthcoming from Coast Central Credit
Union, and subsequently a formal claim was launched with the
California DOJ’s Registry of Charitable Trust. But the department
of justice elected not to take further action after the former directors
failed to respond to DOJ’s communications. At this point claims
were filed with the National Credit Union Administration on behalf
donors.

NCUA initially refused to respond to the complaint, and a
subsequent complaint was launched with Senator Cantwell in
Washington. During the month of February 2017, the co-founder



Randal South received a phone call from California state regulators,
advising that they had received a referral from NCUA, as well as the
original correspondence and privacy release sent by Senator
Cantwell. On or about February 18, 2017, California state regulators
advised they have contacted Coast Central Credit Union, and that the
credit union has 8 days to respond. As of today, the final outcome of
the investigation is still pending.

Regardless of the outcome of NCUA and state regulators, all donor
funds and pledges are fully backed and guaranteed by the founder
for an amount not to exceed $250,000.

Additionally steps have been taken to insure that future hostile
takeovers and misuse of public funds don’t occur again. These steps
consist of a binding contract between directors and DNGR, advising
them of their rights and responsibilities.

AN e

RANDAL SOUTH
Director & Co-Founder
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